
April 12, 2012 

 

Dr. Richey and Henderson County Board of Education: 

Personnel Report: 

The Athletic Department has completed the interviewing process for the Head Volleyball Coach position.  I have made 

my recommendation to Principal, Mrs. Sugg in hopes of hiring for a Social Studies position. 

Tracy Rutledge, Head Cheer Coach has resigned and Tony Rutledge, Assistant Cheer Coach has been hired to replace her.   

Eliott Mitchell, Boys Head Tennis Coach was terminated in January for not adequately performing his professional duties 

as head coach.  Andrew Swanson, a former HCHS and WKU player was hired immediately.  This transition has gone 

smoothly.  Coach Swanson is excited about returning to HCHS and giving back to the HCHS Tennis Program. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Sports Information: 

Lady Colonel Basketball Team beat Webster County to become the District Champion for the 18th time under the realm 

of Coach Haile.  They lost to Hopkinsville in the Regional Semi-finals.  It was a great year with such a young team.   

Colonels Basketball Team was defeated by Webster County in the District Championship and lost to Hopkinsville in the 

Semi-finals of the Regional Tournament.  They finished strong.  

Boys and Girls Track team competed in the Mason-Dixon State Indoor Games in March with Cain Cooper winning the 

Pole Vault and Jayci Gibbs winning the Long Jump.  We have increased numbers this year and hope to fair well in 

regional and state meets. 

The Tennis Program has also increased its numbers this year and is off to a good start.  Boys Tennis Team is 4-0 and Girls 

Tennis Team is 3-1.  They definitely will have contenders in the regional and state competitions. 

Lady Colonel Softball Team and Colonel Baseball Teams are well into their seasons.  Baseball Record is 11-5 and ranked 

in the top 20 and Softball Record is 9-4.  Both teams are playing high caliber teams as they prepare to be Regional and 

State contenders.   

HCHS will be hosting the Baseball District and Regional Championships at the newly dedicated BT Wayne Field.  The 

Dedication Ceremony was held March 10th and was enjoyed by all.  We appreciate those in attendance. 

Spring Football begins April 16th and runs through April 27th. 

The Title IX Report will be complete this week.  I will send Dr. Richey and the Board a copy as soon as possible.   

Henderson County High School Athletics continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws. 

Respectfully Submitted:  
 
 
Vivian Tomblin 
Henderson County High School 
Athletic Director 



 
 

 


